August 15, 2009

Memorandum

Subject:  2009 SBDM Report

1. SBDM Council 2009 took actions that will sustain student achievement at West Hardin Middle School.  The following are the most significant:

· 26 K in Stimulus Funds budgeted for the 2010 SY.  Textbooks and ESS were the major allocations.

· CSIP updated.  School climate and Title 1.

· Title I teacher hired for 7th grade math.

· Decision made to start an economics class in the eighth grade.

· Despite loss of tech funding continued procurement of video projectors and mounting.  100% complete.

· Revised the discipline program.

· Received 10K for 6th grade participation in the University of Kentucky literacy study.  Fund to be 

2. School achievements:

· Although not released, anticipate 2009 CATS results will reflect continued sustainment of student achievement.  

· Recognized by the Kentucky Environmental Education Council for our Green Club’s continuing efforts.

· Above national average in science on the Explore Test.

· Spring MAP results place 8th grade math and 6th grade reading the highest in the district in those areas. 

3. The 2010 SY is off to a positive start with the staff continuing to focus on Active and Differentiated Learning.  High Order Thinking Skills and Problem Solving will continue to improve. Professional Development will enhance an effective use of MAP.  We continue to strive to increase parent involvement and presence.

4. Direct questions to Jim Roe, 862-4009.

Jim Roe 

Principal

WHMS

